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Newhouse News Service 

Room 160 of the Old ex-
ecutive Office Building is an 
unlikely arena for President 
Nixon's small band of de-
fenders to be waging their 
fight to keep him in office. 

Yet)ierd, t where a main 
thrust of 11/Ir. Nixon's de-
fense is taking place. In this 
well-appointed, 	high-ceil- 
inged room, overlooking the 
White House, the Presi-
dent's most zealous and ar- 

ticuthe defenders have been 
gathering almost daily in 
the late afternoon to argue 
the President's case with an 
invitation-only audience of 
reporters, who convey it to 
the public. 

Apparently lacking sub-
stantive evidence that will 
exonerate him before Con-
gress and the courts, Mr. 
Nixon has been turning in-
creasingly: to the public as 
his ultimatejurors. His unu-
sual interview this past  

week with conservative col-
umnist James J. Kilpatrick 
was half an explanation of 
the Nixon view of impeach-
ment and resignation, ' half 
an appeal to the public.. 

The one and two-allay 
"news briefings" in Room 
160 of• the Exeutive Office 
Building are the brainchild 
of the chief entrepreneur of 
White House propaganda, 
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`Cocktails With Clawson'- 
Perhaps Best Show in Town 

CLAWSON, From G1 
Ken W. Clawson, a former 

- reporter for Mr. Nixon's 
journalistic nemesis, The 
Washington Post. Clawson, 
who knows the strengths and 
weaknesses of the press bet- 
ter than anyone else around 
Mr. Nixon, has helped great-
ly to open up the White 
House to reporters since he 
was named Director of Com-
munication in mid-January. 
That has been a worthwhile 
contribution, as far as the 
press and public are con-
cerned, but Clawson, him-
self remains a controversial 
and not-entirely trusted fig-
ure in the White House 
press room. 

His main job, Clawson 
says, is to see that the Presi-
dent' and the Administra-
tion's point of view is laid 
out in the press, including  

television. He expresses out-
rage and tends to threaten 
alleged offenders when that 
point of view is ignored or 
inadequately, in his opinion, 
presnted. He has been 
known to phone Walter 
Cronkite in the middle of a 
broadcast to deman that 
White House comment on a 
particular story be aired be-
fore the broadcast ends. 

The 	Clawson-arranged 
news briefings have been 
the source of most of the 
White House defense of the 
President's edited Water-
gate transcripts. The ses-
sions are on-the-record and 
free-swinging. For the past 
two weeks, he has brought 
forward a succession of key 
White House staff members 
—including Counsellors Ann 
Armstrong and Dean Burch, 
speechwriter Patrick J. Bu- 
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chanan, Chief Watergate 
Counsel James D. St. Clair 
and even Father John 
McLaughlin to defend the 

ANNE ARMSTRONG 
... a defender 

President's version of 
Watergate and the cover-up. 

Perhaps the most unusual 
session—maybe the most un- 


